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Village Diary

4 Feb 6pm Guest Chef Italian Dining Night Village Hall

7 Feb 10am Coffee & Chat Village Hall

18 Feb 2.30 pm  Concert & Cakes Church

20 Feb 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting Village Hall

4 March 3.30pm Pancake Party Village Hall

7 March 10am Coffee & Chat Village Hall

8 March 8pm Rural Arts Concert St Johns Low Bentham

15 March 2.30pm Concert & Cakes Church

20 March 7.30pm Parish Council Village Hall

4 April 10am Coffee & Chat Village Hall
Some regular activities..
Bridge Club Each Monday 6.45 for 7.00pm Church Hall
Line Dancing Each Monday 7.15 - 8,45pm Village Hall
Table Tennis Each Tuesday and Thursday 10.00-11.00am Village Hall
Bell ringing Each Tuesday 8.00pm Church
Pilates Each Monday 9.30 am Village Hall
Yoga Each Wednesday 7.15 pm Village Hall
Shamanic Circle Each Tuesday 7.30pm Village Hall
Craft Group Each Wednesday 1.00pm Village Hall

Frontispiece: ‘Winter walk in the Dales’, Linocut by Margaret Carus

Editors: David & Cecile Gillibrand burton.news@gmail.com tel. 07753884547

Please feel free to contribute anything of interest especially about activities in
the Village (past or future).
Copy should be forwarded (in Word or jpeg format NOT pdf) by 15th March







NEWS FROM THE SCHOOLS

Tatham Fells CE (VC) Primary News

‘Roots to Grow, Wings to fly, Faith to flourish

Happy New Year! We are back in school for 2025 with all the excite-
ment of a new year . This is a look back at the exciting Christmas half
term here at Tatham. It was a very festive time!

We held our Christmas Fair in school, the children
had made all the crafts to sell which were amazing
and organised themselves to run the stalls and ran
lots of traditional games with the winners an-
nounced by our Vicar Rev. Jane. All the children
were involved with our Early years contributing
fantastic baking through to our oldest children col-
lecting money and supervising the stalls. A real
team effort, the Friends of the school organised the
refreshments with their usual ease. The atmosphere was very festive and the chil-
dren ran their stalls brilliantly raising £39.

The Friends of the school then ran the highly
successful mulled wine and mince pies at The
Mart at Christmas in Bentham and our children
were delighted to sell their crafts there as well.
A huge thank you to our Friends as we raised
over £!000 which will provide children with the
extra special bits of
education which
make the experience
fun. One of those was |
the Christmas play ‘The Borrowers’ at The Dukes Theatre
in Lancaster which the whole school enjoyed.

The  season
continued
with  experi-
ence advent
in church- a
series of thought provoking workshops
and activities for the children provided
by our Vicar Rev. Jane.

Our school nativity involved the whole
school at the Church of the Good Shep-
herd. Mulled wine and mince pies for
the adults were served by the Friends and real donkeys accompanied the children
for the evening which provided us with lots of memories and amazing singing.




No Christmas celebrations would be complete without
Christmas dinner cooked on site and our Christmas party
afternoon. With games old and new the children had a great
time cheering each other on. Our final festivities for the
term were a Christmas breakfast and movie- the perfect
relaxing end to a busy term!

Our Forest School teacher Mrs Entwistle continues to run
our Little Explorers every Friday afternoon at school for
preschool, toddlers and their families. Please drop in for a
session on Fridays 1:15-2:30pm. We are happy to give tours
of our school to anyone curious about rural village educa-
tion. Our children love to talk to visitors and you would be amazed by our facilities
and pupils.

Fiona Ip Headteacher

Melling St Wilfrid CE Primary School
For the love of learning friendship and faith
Happy New Year to everyone! We have had a frosty start to the new term
but have enjoyed the frosty scenery. We are straight back into new learn-
- ing for this term and the infants have enjoyed
an Epiphany and new year celebration on their
first day back.
As we move on to our new term and year it
seemed like a good time to share what the lead
up to Christmas is like in school and all the
different things that happen alongside our nor-
mal lessons.
The Christmas term in Primary schools is always
special and magical and this year was definitely no
exception. We enjoyed the traditional nativity per-
formed beautifully by our infants in school. We
also held a Christingle service in Church led by Rev.
Jane and our KS2 pupils which provided a time to
reflect at the beginning of the Christmas season.

The children

experienced a thought provoking advent workshop
in Church led by Rev Jane.

Our KS2 pupils enjoyed making and delivering
Christmas cards around the village. | hope you en-
joyed yours if you received one. If you would like
one please email us and we will add you to the list
for next year.

CONT. OVER




NEWS FROM THE SCHOOLS (CONT.)

Alongside learning about the meaning of Christmas, we also had -
opportunities to celebrate together.

Our Christmas craft competition had two very worthy winners from
Isabelle Howson and Kendall Briggs - their entries were fantastic
and we are very grateful for the effort all the children put in at
home to participate.

Christmas lunch was beautifully cooked and prepared and efficient-
ly served for us all by our wonderful cook Sarah. She also cooks hot
meals which are sent to Leck every day and still manages to re-
member every child’s likes and dislikes ensuring they all eat a good meal at lunchtime.
Following Christmas lunch we had a fun afternoon party with traditional party games.
@m= This year elves kept making strange appearances
around the school. I've no idea what that was
about but their antics certainly kept us on our
toes. We never knew what was going to happen
next!

Our school year always ends with a Christmas
movie, popcorn and juice- we love our Christmas
traditions.

Fiona Ip Headteacher

SR | B&W Funerals

&
GILLIBRAND (Brown & Whittaker)

James G Macdonald & Tara Wilson
24 Hour Service Private Chapel of Rest

Ingleton, Burton, Bentham, Austwick, Clapham,
Setthe, Wray, Homby, Caton, Kirkby Lonsdale
& all the surmounding areas
We affer owr own Funeral Plans on requiest
Friendly, professional legal advice & Chapel Lane, Ingleton, Camforth LAG 3FX

Individuals | business | agriculture Jmfuneralsi@ gmail com

Call us today: 01524 846 846 Tek {11 530 4120
Mob: 07758002264 or 07912 568672 (Tara)

LANCASTER | KIRKBY LONSDALE
WWW.050.c0.uk Find us on Facebook




Burton in Lonsdale Village Shop Association Ltd
ok J Repister Mo 29873R

4 Cocperative and Comeniy Banchl Asaciation

27 High Street, Burton in Lonsdale, Carnforth, Morth Yorkshire, LAG 3JU
Telephane: 015242 63387 VAT No. 856 3242 20

oA CANCY HH% %
For part time paid position

We are looking to recruit someone to work
e one Sunday morning in four,
» each Monday, for 5 hours;
e each Friday, for 4 hours

The job will include opening up the shop,
preparing the papers, sandwich making and
food preparation, supporting the till, some
cleaning.

Please apply with a brief CV to the above
address or email
burtonvillagestores(@gmail.com

Ofsted rated us Outstanding in all areas

Open 7.30am — 6.30pm

® 30 hours free childcare for eligible 3 & 4
year olds.

e 15 hours free childcare for eligible 2 year
olds.

e Modemn facilities and a friendly traditional
atmosphere.

e Flexible opening hours to cater for most
needs

e Dedicated Baby facilities.
® Holiday club available during all school
holidays.

1 Station Road

Janette Street -
Psychotherapist and Counsellor
Qualified in
Person Centred Counselling / PGDip
BA Hons
I have experience working with adults,
adolescents and families with a range of
presenting concerns including

Anxiety
Depression/Low Mood
Autism

Grief and Loss

Relationships
Email: Janette.therapy67@gmail.com

Text: 07598758374
Website:

www.janettestreet.co.uk b a c
BACP Registered Practition- p

Y USE YOUR
POST OFFICE

Burton Community Shop High Street
015242 63397

open Every Weekday 9am to 1pm
YOUR Post Office provides:

o FREE payment of utility, council tax
and other bills with instant receipt

e Draw and deposit cash from ALL
high street bank & building society
accounts

e Buy & sell foreign currency and
travel insurance at competitive rates
Travel money Card

“Drop and Go”

Parcel Force Express services

Royal Mail services




Rural Arts comes to St John the Baptist Parish Church,
Low Bentham

We are very excited to welcome professional musicians Will Finn and Rosie Calvert to
St Johns on Saturday 8™ March at 7pm as part of the Rural Arts programme of live
performances across North Yorkshire.

Tickets are £10 for adults and £5 for children and are available online at: https://
www.ruralarts.org/whats-on/performances/will-finn-and-rosie-calvert-at-st-johns-low
-bentham/

Or contact Diane White on 07498044649
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SMARTSIGNAL

Aerial & Satellite Installation & Repair
N Wi-Fi & Home Network

‘ CCTV Installation 1‘
F

Ben Fawcett
Frounts Cottage, Duke Street,
Burton In Lonsdale
015242 62017 — 07950028622
smartsignal@outlook.com

SPECHIL OFFER FOR ONE MONTH OMLY!

FREE SCAFFOLDING TOWERS WITH EVERY
Re- ROOF AND FREE GUTTERING WITH EVERY
PYC FASCIA AND SOFHAT HITTED

SPECIALISTS IN ALL TYPES
OF ROOFING
Based locally. Guality Roofing Services is
a professional, reliable roofing company
with unrivalled expertize in the indusiry.
We focus on providing all types of roofing
repairs and maintenance giving each
customer an outstanding quality service
which is made to last.

Call Direct: 07446 157485
or Head Office 01524 749954

www.quality-roofing-services.co.uk
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Christopher Bethell

¥ BUMBLEBEE
$" GALLERY

{_ ART, HOME & GIFT

ART GALLERY,
HOME ACESSORIES
& GIFT SHOP
Bumblebee Gallery,
Kirkby Lonsdale,
is a family run, independent g
Art, Home and Gift Shop. -
We are filled with a diverse

and ever developing range of A
beautifully designed pieces,

[ -

created by over 70 accomplished 3 = ~§ e
British artists and artisans. This includes local T

artists from right here in Burton in Lonsdale, as well

as many from; Cumbria, Yorkshire, and Lancashire.

* 10 Market Street,

&

)



Macmillan Coffee Morning — Thank you!

Thank you to all who supported the Macmillan Coffee Morning this year. Through the
generosity of all who contributed we are delighted to have raised £760!

Hope to see you next year for more coffee, cakes and a great atmosphere! It's fantas-
tic getting together and taking part in something amazing for Macmillan.

Caroline Hastie, Lynne Lawson and the fantastic Burton in Lonsdale Macmillan team!

All Saints’ church updates for 2025. Christine Whitfield

The repairs to the Lychgate are continuing with the “new” tiles now being put on the
roof. We hope to let you know in the next edition of the Burtonian that the repairs
are complete!

Work to the north side of the church was completed in December. We thank Mark
Lawson for designing and making our new hand rails, and Brian Lawson, Robin Dodg-
son and their helper for turning the old steps from the emergency exit, fitting the
hand rails, investigating and clearing out the corner drain and pipes, and replacing the
old vegetation with two areas of gravel which improves the look of the whole area.
This work has been languishing on our Quinquennial reports for a few years and
means that in terms of our Health & Safety requirements our second emergency exit
from the building is now much safer to use and more attractive to look at!

We now have no children from the village coming to Stay & Play. We encourage fami-
lies from all over the area to come along and our children at present live in
Milnthorpe and Bentham, but if you know of any families who have recently moved
into the village, please let them know about us....... and make sure they have a copy of
the Burtonian. We meet up on Thursday mornings from 9.30am in the church room.
Thank you.

Help is needed in 2025!

All Saints church is a large and striking looking building which many people love to
visit and enjoy having nearby, even if just to glimpse the spire as they return home.

| hear many wonderful and inspiring stories about the past, and about “how things
used to be” but we are now facing a time when the small congregation cannot man-
age to keep the church clean enough for everyone to enjoy visiting.

| would like to hear from anyone who would be willing to “take on” a small area of

the building to clean/polish twice a year which would help us immensely to carry on.
You could come into church when it is convenient to you, or join a group at Christmas
and Easter. Polishing the brasses, the altar rail, the pictures or glass......or even taking
on dusting the pews! Have a word with Christine Whitfield if you would like to get
involved, or e mail her on Christinewhitd@btinternet.com




Hello Burtonian!

PCSO Jayne Grace
Collar number 5561
Dedicated Safer Neighbourhood PCSO
Settle Ingleton & Bentham area
North Yorkshire Police 101
Jayne.Grace@northyorksire.police.uk

Happy New Year

Other members of the team from your Safer Neighbourhood Team covering

the Burton In Lonsdale, Bentham, Ingleton and Settle area, PS1006 Paul Evans, PS231
lIkhlag Mohammed, PC871 lan Hunt, PC188 Jane Carpenter, PCS05561 Jayne Grace,
PCS05881 Julia Runciman. Who will be keeping you updated on recent crimes and
incidents in Burton In Lonsdale and the surrounding area

Monthly Police report - 8 incidents reported between 16.11.24 & 13.01.25.

4 Reports — Road Related offence — Speeding/manner of driving — joint partnership
working.

03.12.24 - Concern for welfare/safety — other police force enquiry

09.12.24 — Highway disruption — broken down vehicle — Bentham Moor Road
20.12.24 — Crime sexual / other police force

06.01.25 — RTC — vehicle via person

Crime Stoppers is a great tool to report crime ie drug dealing/supply, suspicious be-
haviour anonymously regards issues in your local area

Please contact Crimestoppers - Onlinehttp://crimestoppers-uk.org/

By phone - 0800 555 111

Crime Prevention - Staying vigilant.

We are reaching out to inform you about a recent increase in burglaries affecting rural
areas.

We encourage everyone to stay vigilant and take precautions:

- Ensure all doors, windows and outbuildings are locked.

- Consider adding motion activated lights, alarms or CCTV systems.

- Use a property marking system to identify valuable items and deter thieves.

- Report all suspicious activity or vehicles to local authorities immediately!!

- Share information with neighbours and friends.

If you have any concerns or wish to report suspicious behaviour, please dial 101 or
999 if urgent.

How to report speeding concerns - Speed Management Protocol
www.northyorkshire.police.uk/search?g=speeding+concern




North Yorkshire Community Messaging is a free email messaging service from North
Yorkshire Police providing news and updates on policing matters that are relevant to
you and your local community. Sign up and receive email alerts about policing activity
and initiatives in your local area as well as crime prevention advice and information.
You will also have the opportunity to reply directly to your neighbourhood team and
provide feedback via surveys. www.northyorkshirecommunitymessaging.co.uk.
Working to keep North Yorkshire a safe place to live, visit & work please visit
www.northyorkshire.police.uk.

Please report & suspect incidents at the time on 101, online or 999 if urgent.

Useful site re Crime and policing in England which allows you to search re incident
recorded in your area www.police.uk.

Contact Information:

1 Ring 999 in an emergency or to report a crime in progress.

2 Ring 101 to report incidents or provide information.

3 Ring Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111 to remain anonymous.

4 E-mail SNACraven@northyorkshire.police.uk

Kind Regards

Jayne
ARK WATSON
OME & GARDEN
MAINTEMNAMCE
07759680938
! 015242 &2038 I
| -Raised beds -
Designers, suppliers & installers { -Mowing and Powar-_wmhing
of quality German kitchens. | strimming E‘FE”C”_"Q
| -Hedge cutting | -Interior and
{ -Turfing i -Excterior painting
Call in at one of our beautiful showrooms in i i :
Butler Interi Butler Interi J. LAWSON
utter Interiors utter Interiors
Low Mills Lane House Business Park ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR
Mill Lane Kendal Road
Low Bentham Kirkby Lonsdale
Lancaster Cumbria
LA2 7FL LA6 2HH
015242 63388 015242 37747 14 MANOR CLOSE 07786 222566
BURTON IN LONSDALE 015242 62916
LA6 3NE
www.butlerinteriors.co.uk jlawsonelectrical@gmail.com
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NOTES FROM AN UNINTENDED NATURALIST FEBRUARY 2025

Winter is a special time to see the structure of our natural environment and it was a
delight to walk down into our woodland by the River Greta where, in the thin sun-
shine, yesterday, the water was sparkling over the ancient rocks and stones.

The fallen leaves from Autumn were piled up in rich mahogany-coloured heaps by
the path. Fresh green, early plants were growing through them, enriched by the nutri-
ents. And the long and gloriously glossy bright -green fronds of Hart’s Tongue bright-
ened up all the dark places in the woodland. Mosses, deserving closer attention, with
their miniature Christmas tree-like forms, were sparkling in the sunshine and bare
shrubs holding dewdrops, evenly on every twig, were as Nature’s fairy lights.

Soon -by the time this issue comes out - more early plants will be shooting up from
the cold frosty soil. My favourite early flower, heralding winter’s end and the hope of
spring, is the Snowdrop. The Welsh name is Eirlys, a lovely name for this brave little
flower, growing and spreading its little snow - white petals, in great carpets over
fields and gardens. Galanthus is the Latin name the great botanist Carl Linnaeus gave
it in the 1700s. There are many hundreds of varieties, growing all over Europe from
The Pyrenees to Ukraine, although we are most familiar with Galanthus Nivalis with
its delicate, snow white petals and fresh green calyx, stems and leaves.

It was a Bulgarian pharmacologist in the 19" century, who noticed remote villagers
rubbing their heads with snowdrop leaves and bulbs, and realised there is a chemical
released. That chemical is eventually becoming widely recognised for its medicinal
properties, in aiding cerebral function, and particularly in treating Alzheimer’s
disease.

British soldiers who fought in the Crimean War, in the
1850s, were astonished to see these tiny creamy-white
blossoms, covering the battlefields in winter, poking
through frozen soil to bring fresh hope of life. Many, who
managed to survive, took bulbs back with them, as sym-
bols of new life, after unimaginably harsh war conditions.
Some even managed to send small bulbs in letters to
wives or sweethearts. This larger Crimean snowdrop was
Galanthus Pilactris. Our UK snowdrops are now a protect-
ed species and, once established, will continue to spread.
The ones in my garden were gifted from the widow of a
late accordionist and ceilidh caller, Bill Johnston. Bill played regularly in Burton as well
as all over the North West and Scotland. His widow, Gill was dividing up some large
clumps in her garden, when the leaves were withering, and she gave me some which
have since thrived. | look forward to my little colony pushing their shoots through my
garden, bringing new hope and joy for the coming spring.

A fine potter friend of many years, Sue Dunne, lives in woodland near Hexham and
makes beautiful ceramics, inspired by the plants and wildlife around her. Among the
jugs, bowls and tiles | have of hers, is a jug with sprigged snowdrops all around it. |
asked if | could photograph it, to add to my article, as my snowdrops are expected,
but not yet showing their perfect little heads.
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BURTON IN LONSDALE BOWLING CLUB

96 ‘BOWLING FOR BEGINNERS’

TUESDAY 29" APRIL 2pm and THURSDAY 1= MAY 2pm

ALL ARE WELCOME TO GIVE BOWLS A TRY WHETHER YOU'VE EVER PLAYED

BEFORE OR NOT.

(13 NEW PLAYERS, ALL FROM THE VILLAGE, HAVE JOINED IN THE LAST 2 YEARS
AND ARE NOW ENJOYING PLAYING IN LEAGUE TEAMS IN AND AROUND THE LOCAL

AREA).
PLEASE WEAR FLAT SHOES/TRAINERS.

MAKE A NOTE IN YOUR DIARY ( IF THEY STILL EXIST!)

Clinical Reflexology &
Indian Head Massage

GREAT FOR
-Pain relief

-Better sleep
-Depression

Available in Burton in Lonsdale
& surrounding areas.

www.reflexzones.co.uk
0779 517 5563

Restoration Den

Main Road, Hellifield BD23 4HX

.| Garden Furniture Makers & Restorers

Vintage Toy Restorers
Garden Projects & Maintenance
Powder Coating Service
Painting & Decorating Service
Home Maintenance
Contact; Richard on 07730 285153
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Community purchase of the Punch Bowl

Since the last Burtonian went to press, we were delighted to announce that terms have
now been agreed for the community purchase of the Punch Bowl and on 23" Decem-
ber we got the most wonderful early Christmas present of all with the announcement
that we are one of only 8 pubs in the UK offered a grant from the Community Owner-
ship Fund. To say we were bowled over would be an understatement! This is a very
exciting phase of the project — something we could hardly have dreamed of this time
last year.

The sale is now in the hands of both parties’ solicitors and whilst we don’t have a firm
time-line yet, we have been able to make a start on surveys to prepare for repairs and
refurbishment works. Our thanks to Matt Alexander, his team at Fisher Hopper, and all
who have supported Mick & Heather. We wish them well in their move.

In the run up to this, we had meetings with local and government representatives.
Special mention goes first to Clir David Ireton who has been a tireless supporter, our
MP Sir Julian Smith and North Yorkshire Deputy Mayor, Peter Kilbane. Thanks to Sir
Julian, the COF announcement even made the front page of the Craven Herald and we
were name-checked in the official government press release.

Responding to the last Public Meeting, Julie Ridler, who many of you will know from
her time in the Village Post office, has joined the Management Team. Before moving to
Burton in Lonsdale, Julie had 20 years management experience in international banking
with a focus on staff management and recruitment including customer experience,
training & development and project management, so she brings hugely valuable exper-
tise to the team.

14



on 8" January we had a full planning Away Day meeting (we got as far as the Sports
Pavillion!) to take stock and go over the first set of information to be sent to the

January. We also returned to where we started — last February — with the feedback
from everyone in those first consultation meetings and surveys. If our plans are ap-
proved during the COF process, we believe it will mean that we can do all you want-
ed to see in a community pub — and much more quickly and efficiently than we ex-
pected. Our first full meeting with the COF Grant Officer will be on 28t January, so
we will know more after that.

The Share Offer closes on 8% February and we are now issuing Share Certificates to
all investors. If you’d like to take part, there is still time. Visit https://
www.burtoncommunityinn.com for more details. If you are a shareholder, then you
are automatically a Member of the CBS and get one vote at the AGM. We are plan-
ning to hold the first AGM on Saturday 14™ June 2025 and as this will be the first one,
it is also when the Management Committee formally stands for election. There will
be more information about this meeting and the roles and responsibilities of the
Management Committee, in the coming weeks.

As works progress, many more people are getting involved in the project with advice
and support. Thank you! There is so much expertise in this Village and you are very
generous with your time.

We send out emails every few weeks, but If there is anything you’d like to know in
the meantime, we are always around and about the Village for a chat, we will post
updates on our Facebook Page, or you can email burtoncommunitypub@gmail.com
The Punch Bowl Community Inn Group

https://www.burtoncommunityinn.com

Community Ownership Fund (COF) grant officers. That had to be sent off by 10"
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Drama and optimism from Settle Orchestra

Settle Orchestra’s 2024-25 season continues with concerts in Settle (22 March) and
Skipton (29 March) under our dynamic new conductor Harry Lai. Both concerts will
start at 3.30 pm, an earlier start time which is proving popular with audiences.

This term’s programme explores the dramatic power of music. As well as perennial
favourites of the symphonic repertoire — Sibelius’ stirring “Finlandia” and Tchaikov-
sky’s 5t Symphony, with its moving progression from dark pessimism to triumphant
optimism — the programme contains a work less familiar to British audiences, the tone
-poem “The Noonday Witch” by the Czech composer Antonin Dvorak. This is based
on a chilling story about a mother who threatens her unruly child with a visit from the
witch, only to find her threat comes true. Dvorak’s masterly score brings this disturb-
ing story to vivid life.

Looking further ahead, our summer concerts (21 and 28 June) will be free thanks to a
generous legacy from Dorothy Wrathall, a former member of the orchestra. Ewan
Hudson, a regular member of our horn section and one of the younger players in the
orchestra, will be the soloist in Weber’s breathtaking Concertino.

We always aim to keep our ticket prices affordable, but recognising that affordability
isn’t the same for everyone we have introduced a Buy One Donate One scheme
whereby you can donate the cost of a ticket, and we will ensure that somebody less
able to afford the full cost of a ticket will be invited to attend one of our concerts.
And if you, or someone you know, would like to receive a ticket under this scheme
please contact Charlie Dobson in confidence at charles _snaygill@yahoo.co.uk and we
will let you know when tickets are available.

Further details and tickets from the orchestra’s website at http://
www.settleorchestra.org.uk/

\\\\\\\\\\\\

A\
{\ \(\ Station Road, A/OA %/ \
A

Bentham
Established over 25 years

Open Mon-Sat with appointments on weekdays,

: walk-ins Thursday evenings and Saturday mornings. \

A professional and friendly service guaranteed.
Call Rachel or Ali on 07851464433/07761725744 or pop in! \

L9 9 9 90 999NN NN 9N
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CONCERT@CAKES

Saturday 15 February 2025 2.30pm - 4.30pm

Fhoto oodt Vickoma Hapan

New for 2025 we are thrilled to welcome the six-piece Ventis Viocal Ensemble

A&l training in classical voice at the RMCM, they bring influences from across the
world into their unigue performances.

Concert&Cakes Is an hour of beauwt|ful music by musicians from the Royal Northern College

of hdusic followed by an Invtation to meet the performers afterwards, whilst enjoying
delicious home-made cakes, tes and coffees.

Free Admission Mo ticket required  Retiring collection
All Saints Church Burton in Lonsdale LAG 3JU

Malling List; concertandcakes@outlook. com
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Burton Film Nights  Burton Film Committee

Firstly, thank you to those of you who returned our questionnaire about the film nights
(10% of the village ) Below we have highlighted the main points raised, with responses
where relevant:-

e 100% of those who responded wanted the film nights to continue.

e The most popular night was a Saturday with Thursday coming a close second.

e Sound quality was an issue- this is being dealt with as part of Village Hall renova-
tions, with the installation of soundproofing panels on the ceiling.

e There was a request that we show ‘current’ films. This is not something we are
able to do if they are still on at the cinema, the license does not permit this. We
can only show films which have been released on DVD once they are no longer
showing in cinemas.

e Heating issues have now been addressed with a new heating app, allowing control
remotely.

e Several requests were made for the village hall to provide cushions to make the
chairs more comfortable. This is not an option, mainly due to lack of storage, but
there is nothing to stop you bringing your own cushions. It is worth mentioning
that as part of the refurbishment of the village hall, new chairs are to be pur-
chased, which will hopefully make for a more comfortable experience.

e Most people liked the option to buy refreshments before the start of the film, to
make it more of a social occasion.

e |[ntervals in the future will only be for films longer than 2 hours.

Attendance at the December film “The Holdovers” was yet again disappointing in spite of
the positive feedback from the questionnaires. It was a great film enjoyed by all who
attended and was made a very sociable occasion with free tea, coffee and mince pies plus
delicious mulled wine at £1 per glass.

We cannot stress enough how a good attendance at the Film nights is if we are to contin-
ue and if everyone who returned their questionnaires were to support the film nights on
a regular basis, it would be a big step forward in securing their future.

We are now taking a break until the spring, when we will have had the time to select a

new programme having taken into account the responses received.
More information will follow in the April edition of the Burtonian.

[[¢] iokrigg _m

IAN AKRIGG

FRIENDLY & PROFESSIONAL ADVICE

Grr

SERVICING & SALES OF
GARDEN MACHINERY & TRAILERS

Mew HAYTERTORD mower rangs
mowinstod

07539626044 /1.Akrigg/
® @ {LAkrigy Graham Fawcett Plant Lid

Uit 3 Bentham Industral Exate, Bentham LAZ 7NE
CALL FOR A FREE QUOTE & MEASURING SERVICE 015242 GRS
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Over 55 and thinking of

downsizing in Bentham?

QOur vibrant Extra Care scheme, Bowland
View, could be the perfect place for you.

nghlights include: Guide prlcﬂ:

* On-site café/bistro and hair salon £45,000* for a
* Optional 24/7 care service if and when one-bedroom

you need it apartment (25%
» Pets welcome to move in too share)

*Extra Care is for ower 65s, howewver you may aso be eligible if you are aged
betwesen 55 and 64 and have & care need. Elghility critena, monthly rent up to 75%
on shared ownership, core charges Bnd senice charges apply.

Arrange a viewing by calling 07753 451 079 or
emailing info.bowlandview@housing21.org.uk
Bowland View | Scholars Rise | Bentham LAZ 7FS

housing21.org.uk 0O ®© B,H,.Q,.";.".?mgéb A
—\
& uDaleheadn
Veterinary Group Litd
CRAFTSMEN

lelleiien | B LaEr 24 Hour Emergency Care
For Your Pets with Our Vets

Local, Independent Vet Practice
High Quality, Bespoke Furniture With

Full Design And Fitting Service Healthy Pet Club with
Puppy & Kitten Plans

Registered Murse Clinics

Station Road, Settle, BD24 9AA
Main Street, High Bentham, LA2 7LE

01729 823538

015242 41535 - kitchensandbedrooms.couk I www.daleheadvetgroup.co.uk
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Sam Watson
Bcntham

01524237728
07789 901329

PROFESSIONAL HOUSE
CLEARANCE SERVICE

FULL AND PART CLEARANCES
UNDERTAKEN.

HOUSE, GARAGES AND ANY
OUTBUILDINGS AS REQUIRED.

REASONABLE RATES.

TRUSTWORTHY, EFFICIENT AND d Il
ENVIRONMENTALLY AWARE. Trce Care an Forcstry~ FC ng,

JUSTIN MERRY 07976 357560 Thinning, chuctions, StumP Grinding,

Fruning, Hcdging and Hcdgc l_aging.

THE BURTONIAN ADVERTISING RATES

£110 for half a page for a year (6 issues) £22 for a single issue

£55 for a quarter of a page for a year (6 issues) £11 for a single issue

£27.50 for an eighth of a page for a year (6 issues) £5.50 for a single issue
Other sizes by arrangement

Flyer inserts (pre-printed by advertiser) £27.50 for A4 sheet which is pre-folded to AS
size, or AS single sheet.

Flyer to be printed by The Burtonian by arrangement only, cost to be agreed before-
hand.

Rates include publication on the Burton in Lonsdale website and a direct link to your
website if you supply the appropriate details.

The Burtonian is published on the 1%t February, April, June, August, October and
December. Press date is the 18th of the previous month.

Copy should be submitted earlier to the editor to ensure that it can be printed to the
best advantage. Copy can be altered in between issues.

All adverts can now be in colour.

Copy can be emailed to burton.news@gmail.com or left in Burton Shop for collec-
tion.

Please make cheques payable to ‘Burton Communication Group’ and send them to
the treasurer indicating whether you require a receipt. Cheques and cash can also be
left at Burton Village Shop if more convenient. Cheques are preferred due to banking
restrictions.

Payments may be made by bank transfer to HSBC so long as your identity is clearly
stated: Sort code 401008 account 51227645

Paul Adams

Treasurer— Burton Communication Group

11 Manor Close, Burton in Lonsdale, Carnforth, LAGS 3NE
015242 63215 Paul.adams2214@btinternet.com

PAY)



The Bentham Line

Mondays to Saturdays

Bentham 0603 0805 0935 1135
Wennington 0606 0810 0940 1142
Lancaster 0631 0846 1006 1205

Sundays

Bentham 0956 1149 1445 1647
Wennington 1001 1153 1450 1653
Lancaster 1025 1220 1518 1721

Mondays to Saturdays

Lancaster 0648 0941 1046 1248
Wennington 0712 1005 1110 1312
Bentham 0717 1011 1115 1315

Sundays

Lancaster 1103 1344 1552 1751
Wennington 1128 1408 1616 1816
Bentham 1134 1413 1622 1821

1337 1538 1849 2040
1343 1543 1855 2046
1411 1611 1924 2117

1847
1852
1919

1447 1745 2030 2131
1511 1809 2054 2156
1516 1815 2059 2202

2018
2042
2048

Bus Service

Service 583
Mondays to Fridays

Klch.co.uk

To Bentham (from opposite the shop)
10.09
12.09
14.09
17.14

To Kirkby Lonsdale, connect to Lancaster
6.49
10.26
12.26
14.26

Saturdays

To Bentham (from shopside)

To Kirkby Lonsdale, connect to Lancaster

10.09 7.59
12.09 10.26
14.09 12.26
16.09 14.26
16.26
Gallaber Farm Holiday Cottage

Holiday Cottage and Caravan Park
Cottage with stunning views sleeps 4

A 5 and a 6 berth static caravan for
holiday rental

15 touring pitches with hook up points

For further details please contact Jennifer
Sedgwick on 015242 61361 or visit our
website www.gallaberfarm.co.uk

High Street, Burton in Lonsdale

Warm cosy well equipped cottage appointed
to a very good standard.

3 Bedroom, Sleeps 5. Sorry no pets.
Weekly and shorter breaks are welcome.
Discount for friends and relatives of locals.
For more details please contact Heather on
07540422531

E mail: watts.rae2@gmail.com
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All Saints’ Church News
Sunday Services in February and March 2025

February 2™ Candlemas

8am Holy Communion
11am Methodist-led service
6pm United Taizé Service for Candlemas

(at St John's Bentham).
February 9"  11am Holy Communion
February 16"  8am Holy Communion
11am Morning Worship
February 23 1lam  Holy Communion
March 2™ 8am Holy Communion
11am Methodist-led service
March 5" Ash Wednesday
7:30am United Team service of Holy Communion with
Imposition of Ashes' (at All Saints, Burton)
March 9™ 11am Holy Communion
March 16™ 8am  Holy Communion
1lam  Morning Worship
March 23" 11am Holy Communion
March 30th Laetare Sunday
9.30 Joint Service for Mothering Sunday
(at St Oswald’s Church in Thornton)
Other Services and Events in February and March
Monday Evensong At 5.30 every Monday the Vicar will led a service of
said Evening Prayers in the church. All Are welcome to join.

Stay and Play

The group for preschool children, including all babies and Parents/
Grandparents and carers meet in the church room every Thursday morn-
ing from 9.30 am. All are welcome and adults who would like to help on a
rota will also be welcome. Contact the church wardens on
allsaintscw@gmail.com

Best wishes

Catherine, Church Warden at All Saints
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And from Our Vicar, Harriet

February can often be a hard month. It comes just as though we feel winter should
be over but signs of spring are often still few and far between. March is not much
better, with its ‘breezes, sharp and shrill’ (as the old nursery rhyme has it). For those
who grow their own food these months are ‘The Hungry Gap’ - a time when last
year’s bounty is running out but the new season’s growth has not yet appeared. Per-
haps it’s not a surprise that the Church decreed a season of penitence and fasting,
Lent, to begin this month.

Why not make a virtue out of a necessity? But many seeds will not germinate with-
out a period of cold and just as nature’s dormant period during winter is a necessary
preparation for the new life of spring so Lent is a time not of self-punishment, but of
preparation and re-setting for our spiritual life. A time to think about what really
matters to us and to get ready so that when the new life of Easter comes in April we
are ready to make the most of it. This season of Lent, which lasts 40 days, begins
after a party (and everyone is welcome on 4 March to come and eat the traditional
Shrove Tuesday pancakes in the Village Hall) but also with reflection on our own
mortality in the Ash Wednesday service (to which everyone is equally welcome),
when we are marked on the forehead with a cross of ashes.

That may seem morbid, but it also acts as an encouragement to live life now to the
full, not by grabbing at the latest popular fad for an instant hit that will soon be for-
gotten, but by focussing on what really matters - such as love, compassion and kind-
ness. As Christians we do this by thinking particularly about God’s love as revealed to
us by Jesus living through his own period of hunger in the wilderness, but these are
core values at the heart of any community. So if the chill of winter continues into
February (and even March), may you find encouragement for your own spirits in the
warmth of our community life and may you lift the spirits of others in your own acts
of kindness and love as we all wait for Easter resurrection and the new life of spring
to make itself known.

Hirde RO, INGatan LAS 3FE - BIS24242203

Still Point Services Country
at All Saints :
on Fridays at 7pm
February 7 and 21 .
March 7 and 21 T

April 4 o Ery-harvest.oou k FF Follow us on soclal rmedial

MORE THAN JUST A FARM SHOP




Burton Open Gardens June
20th 2025

Plans are underway for Open Gardens this year and there are lots of things
you can do to get involved...
...open your garden, big or small, front garden or back garden, veg patch or =
courtyard. Any interesting space will make a great addition to the day.
..grow plants to sell or help with the plant stall
..make refreshments for the village hall cream teas

..help with the organisation of the day

..or simply spend a leisurely afternoon

enjoying a selection of Burton’s gardens.
If you would like to be involved please contact Kate, 07855 234150

(langleyvose @ btopenworld.com)

or join ‘Burton Pals with Trowels’ for informal meetings %
on the first Thursday of each month in the Church Room at 7pm.

—k

Nige—N&

> Bay Vets

“The Community Vets”

Inspiring trust, passion and care
to deliver excellence to pets and
their families.

All 3 to 4 year olds can access 15 hours per week of free early years La nca Ste r 01 52 4 32 696

entitlement. Some 2 year olds are also eligible if criteria met. C
_r Mc.mrecambe 01524 410867
Monday, Tuesday & Thursday Milnthorpe 015395 62770
B S st Caton 01524 770615
Full Day - £24.00
, o s e o 116 , 24 hours emergency service
. A
l\ /‘d Busy Bodies Pre School, :3‘3
24 c/o Melling S|AWiIlrid Church B, ¢ 3
o A v, N info@bayvets.co.uk
Y the 20, 'f www.bayvets.co.uk
:i ‘1 015242 21538 Ext 2 :‘ 14
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